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The main purpose of the ABATE organization is to 
work toward continued freedom of the road by insur-
ing that motorcyclist‘s point of view is presented to 
our legislators and to promote motorcycle safety, 
rider education and public awareness. We are trying 
to alleviate the very real possibility of ―Big Brother 
Government‖. We encourage all our members to be 
informed registered voters. We write letters to our 
elected officials and stay aware of what is going on 
with motorcycle legislation, and other transportation 
issues. We welcome interested parties to any of our 
activities or to join our organization. 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of 
the individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the Long island ABATE board and it’s members. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX 22 
YAPHANK, NY 11980 

Long Island ABATE 

ABATE HOTLINE 

1-888-LIABATE 

Call the ABATE HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 

Long Island ABATE encourages all members to submit let-

ters, articles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow 

ABATE members. Long island ABATE supports the rights of 

ALL motorcyclists, Long Island ABATE does not endorse any 

products or services other than its own. 

All articles and photo‘s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of Long Island 

ABATE. You may not use 

them without the express 
written consent of the news-
letter editor, webmaster or 

the Long Island ABATE 

board. 



Hello Long Island ABATE members, 
 
   I would like to take a moment and thank you all for your support as 
President. I too would like to thank former President Jim Barr for his 
guidance and leadership through the years as well as the Members of 
the board for giving me this opportunity. I am looking forward to working 
with you all. I know I have some big shoes to fill, but with your help I 
believe we can do it together. As you all know we are living in some dif-
ficult times with the health concerns and many restrictions in place al-
tering our ‗normal way of life‘. With the lowering of restrictions we have 
been able to finally get out and do some more social activities. That be-
ing said LI ABATE has and will be at bike nights and some other events 
as they happen, of course practicing within safe social distancing 
guidelines. Check the website and social media for up coming events. 
We are always looking for ideas and member input and involvement to 
better serve the community, 
 
 
Ride Safe, Be Careful and Have Fun 
 Thank You, 
Chris Beckhans, President Long Island ABATE 



 
 
 
 
 

Greetings Long Island ABATE members, 
     
    It is an honor and privilege to once again serve as your 1st Vice President! I would like to 
thank former President Jim Barr for his leadership and unwavering service to Long Island 
ABATE over the last decade! 
We all wish him and his family well.  
Since assuming my appointed position, I have been active in participating in two recent bike 
nights. If you missed them, you can join us at Frogzz on Wednesdays and on Thursday's at 
Tailgaters. It's a great opportunity to be with ABATE members and receive the latest in mo-
torcycle events.  
Your Long Island ABATE officers, trustees and committee leaders are looking for new ways 
to continue communicating with you during this pandemic! So, watch out for e mails, visit 
our website and other means of social media to keep in touch! 
It's great to be back, 
 
Be safe and stay well! 
Regards,  
Nick Ist VP 
Long Island ABATE 
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Attention Amazon Online Shoppers 

Long Island ABATE is pleased to announce that we 

are now registered with Amazon as a charitable or-

ganization. Amazon  donates 0.5% of the price 

of eligible smile.amazon.com purchases to chari-

ties  selected by its customers.   

Please use the link below when shopping on Ama-

zon to support Long Island ABATE. 

 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/46-3331806 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2F&h=ATN5uRSs8LHBsoT3czCbdJysygAQwuo-oW-Y5UN775yoKWxE1fjDHwa6nNxr4TIVFGY_t1TvuLJVZTwX4_hx9jB0pDpnBpj6D-6yW_5lKiy2_qBlTjJn8DimJ0xnk8nOV0YIt93O-SXis4RGayD91f6vPc54EVVzm1GCPi3S4_obN6T66ryWUTFu8QIfzNzlp
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/46-3331806
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MEMBERS PLEASE SUBMIT 
Articles..Pictures..Run Experiences 

Bike Pictures..Children & Grandchildren 
Pictures.. Milestone Event Articles 

ANYTHING YOU LIKE 
 
This publication is all about the members and the 
ABATE association news. A list of ideas that you 
may want to submit for YOUR publication. 
 

CLUB NEWS 
New Legislation, State Rulings 

BIKE RUN & TRAVEL EXPERIENCES 
Photos and Written Articles 

MEMBER FAMILIES 
Photos /Memories / Stories 

FEATURED BIKES 
Photos and Written Stories    

CHARITY RUNS 
Photos /Memories / Stories 

COMEDY & HUMOR 
Share Something Funny 

LOCAL BIKE RETAILERS 
Parts, Repairs, Painting, Transportation 

FAVORITE LOCAL HANG OUTS 
Food, Drink, Gatherings 

 
PLEASE SEND ALL INFORMATION TO 

 

longislandabate@aol.com 
 

Norton Motorcycles 
goes into administra-
tion (Bankruptcy) 

The famous British motorbike company Norton Motorcy-
cles has gone into administration. 

The Leicestershire firm was reportedly struggling to pay a 
tax bill and faced a winding-up order. 

Founded in 1898, Norton is one of the last remaining Brit-
ish motorcycle brands and best known for its involvement 
in motorsport. 

The administration puts about 100 jobs at its Castle Don-
ington factory in question. 

Lee Causer, of administrators BDO, said: "We are taking 
all necessary steps to ensure that customers, staff and 
suppliers are supported through the administration proc-
ess. 

"Our job is to determine and execute the most appropri-
ate strategy as swiftly as possible to protect creditors' 
interests, bearing in mind the need to minimise distress 
for all parties." 
Norton 650 SS 

Founded in Birmingham, Norton began making motor-
bikes in 1902 and soon became associated with races 
such as the Isle of Man TT. 

Among its most famous models are the Dominator and 
the Commando, while its Norton Interpol was used by UK 
police in the 1980s. Vintage models are now considered 
collectors' items. 

Its bikes have also featured in hit films such as the James 
Bond movie Spectre and the Che Guevara memoir, The 
Motorcycle Diaries. Norton Motorcycles' 122 years of 
speed 

Norton fell into financial difficulties in 2008 but was res-
cued by entrepreneur and property developer Stuart Gar-
ner who revived the business. 

Mr Garner said last May that the firm was performing 
strongly and planned to open a new factory. 
However, this January he told local newspaper Birming-
ham Live that Norton owed tax authorities £300,000 and 
could be liquidated if it was not given more time to pay. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-england-leicestershire-51311498
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-england-leicestershire-51311498
https://www.birminghammail.co.uk/news/midlands-news/norton-motorcycles-face-winding-up-17536361
https://www.birminghammail.co.uk/news/midlands-news/norton-motorcycles-face-winding-up-17536361


The MGX-21 is the most unconventional and technological 
1400cc grand cruiser built at Mandello del Lario. Moto 
Guzzi is one of the greatest brands in the motorcycling 
world and in almost a century of history has produced mo-
torcycles that are often ahead of their time. 

  
From the racing track to the streets of the world, the company has not compromised its Italian soul. Backed 
by universally recognized values, Moto Guzzi can now express the influences and stimuli of motorcycle cul-
ture in increasingly personal and exclusive style. The MGX-21 is the latest example of Moto Guzzi's origi-
nality and courage, a traditional part of its heritage since 1921. 
The MGX-21 is dedicated to lovers of exclusive motorcycles, to people who know how to get excited even 
before they embark on a journey, simply by giving themselves over to the majesty of this prestigious Italian 
bike. 
  
The MGX-21 seems to invite you to fasten your helmet and set off, heading wherever the road takes you. 
This Moto Guzzi offers a different and unique way of looking at a bike trip: it is not just the body that is 
transported, but it is the rider's soul that is involved in a beautiful and emotional experience made up of ad-
venture, freedom and discovery. 
  
The design of the MGX-21, like all Moto Guzzis, begins by showing of the engineering of the big 90° trans-
verse V-twin engine with two large cylinders that seem to literally explode out of the petrol tank, helping to 
make the side view considerably lower and streamlined. The red paint of the aluminium head covers em-
phasise the power this engine is capable of expressing. Low in the back and raised at the front, MGX-21 
tells you from the first glance that it is capable of eating up miles smoothly. It's certainly no wallflower, at-
tracting people‘s attention with its original shape and the mysterious nocturnal appearance created by the 
PADC (Piaggio Advanced Design Center) designers in California. Particular attention was given to the 
study and definition of the ―batwing‖ design, the large top fairing that makes an essential contribution to the 
bike's futuristic look. Form and function once again come together in perfect balance: the careful fluid dy-
namics analysis with CFD (Computational Fluid Dynamics) simulations and the numerous test sessions in 
the wind tunnel have led to achieving optimum air protection capacity, delivering a quality a bike destined 
for long trips. The shapes at the back also stem from the same studies and they are enhanced by carbon 
profiles and the dual series built-in LED lights. 
  
To celebrate such a personal, powerful and brave style, Moto Guzzi gave the MGX-21 the evocative sou-
briquet of Flying Fortress. The Flying Fortress also stands out for meticulous and obsessive attention to de-
tail: the spectacular headlight cluster uses LED DRL lighting technology, whereas the electrical controls on 
the handlebar are finished with metal shells. While respecting the solid century-old tradition, the MGX-21 
reaches out to the future by employing materials typically used in the most advanced sports motorcycles. In 
fact, numerous parts are made of precious carbon, such as the front mudguard, the fuel tank panels, the 
side pannier covers and the engine cover. The new Moto Guzzi shows off a large 21" alloy front wheel, now 
protected by lenticular carbon covers with small openings where the spokes intersect with the channel. This 
stylistic choice also brings the technical advantage of increased stability and ease of handling due to the 
passage of air from one side of the hub to the other while the bike is in motion 

Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

Italian Design Firm Develops An Inline Three-
Wheeled Motorcycle 
A different kind of inline-triple. 

Today‘s motorcycle landscape contains a diverse array of vehicles. From Harley-
Davidson Trikes to the Yamaha Niken to Polaris‘ Slingshot (if you consider that a motorcy-
cle), customers have numerous options beyond two wheels. While the reception of such ve-
hicles is very polarized, three-wheeled options expand the customer base and communicate 
an inclusive community to the general public. Italy-based Marabese Design looks to do just 
that with its Blade Bike, but unlike most three-wheeled motorcycles, it‘s arranging all three 
wheels in a line. 
   
  
 
Founded in 1984 by world-class designer Luciano Marabese, the family-owned firm has 
worked with the likes of Moto Guzzi, Triumph, Yamaha, and Aprilia (to name a few). Now, 
Luciano‘s sons Ricardo and Roberto Marabese are developing an inline three-wheeled mo-
torcycle to cater to Asian countries—China and Vietnam specifically.  

The inclusion of a third wheel would elongate the wheelbase of the motorcycle, increasing 
the accommodations for numerous passengers. Trikes are less viable in China and Vietnam 
due to the high level of traffic, but the narrow profile of Marabese‘s design allows the bike to 
squirt between cars while benefiting from improved load capacity. Not only would the Blade 
Bike‘s third wheel allow 2-3 passengers, but it would also centralize weight and improve the 
stability of the motorcycle.  
―The prototype had 10-inch wheels and now we have also tried 12 wheels,‖ said Ricardo 
Marabese. ―I can say that in the city our vehicle it is a toy, and when folded, with different 
steering angles, the wheels create a sort of roadway that makes it super stable‖ 
Though the design looks cutting edge, the first prototype dates back to 2006, when Luciano 
designed the MP3 for Piaggio. The brothers can also draw inspiration from 
the Yamaha Tesseract, a four-wheeler their father also designed, for the Bike Blade. 
The team continues to make incremental changes to the Blade Bike based on tests. While 
the concept isn‘t moving to 
production yet, we can see 
how this would benefit particu-
lar markets around the world. 
Would this work in America? 
Does anyone want the roller-
blades of motorcycles? Let us 
know your thoughts in the 
comments. If we know any-
thing, the reaction to the Blade 
Bike will be nothing short of 
polarized. 

https://www.rideapart.com/harley-davidson/
https://www.rideapart.com/harley-davidson/
https://www.rideapart.com/yamaha/niken/
https://www.rideapart.com/polaris/slingshot/
https://www.rideapart.com/articles/353910/test-ride-2019-yamaha-nikengt/
https://www.rideapart.com/moto-guzzi/
https://www.rideapart.com/triumph/
https://www.rideapart.com/yamaha/
https://www.rideapart.com/aprilia/
https://www.rideapart.com/tag/china/
https://www.rideapart.com/tag/vietnam/
https://www.rideapart.com/tag/trike/
https://www.rideapart.com/piaggio/
https://www.rideapart.com/yamaha/
https://www.rideapart.com/tag/america/


2006 Honda GL1800 Gold Wing…  28,900 original miles, 
original owner.  Every ‘06 option except for air bag; CB, 6 
CD Changer, GPS, Intercom, AM/FM, Heated Seats and 
Grips, TPMS, Battery monitor, Battery charger, Rear 
Spoiler w/flashing brake light and lots of Kuryakin extras, 
including drivers seat back.   

Asking $10,500 

Call 631-965-7324…… or email linedance@optonline.net 

This is a BEAUTIFUL 2000 Harley-Davidson Road King! 
Everything is done! All you need to do is ride! 
This bike is set up with all top end cool shit! 

 
95‖ Engine kit installed by LI Choppers, Freedom Performance exhaust 
and true dual headers,14‖ black apes and cables, Progressive suspen-

sion (front and rear), Brand new tires, New mags, New brakes, Hard 
bags, Mustang seat and fender bib, Tinted windshield, Black powder 

coated mirrors, crash bar, pegs, etc....,Sissy bar, Custom intake, Custom 
Dynamics led lights all around,All fluids and clutch recently maintenance, 

28k babied miles, Clean NY title in hand., Paint and chrome are gor-
geous! This bike needs absolutely nothing but a new rider! Look cool this 

season, fast and loud, pick up chicks and ride with style and comfort! 
 

Asking $7200 CASH neg……….NO TRADES 
 

 516-220-3138...Mike…..Located in Ronkonkoma NY…...Pickup ONLY 

Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

mailto:linedance@optonline.net


…What are the membership rewards ?  

When you join you receive your ABATE patch, window sticker, 

membership card, welcome letter and insurance. 

Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

A friendly entrance into the biker community 

Join the cause & become a member today ! 
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Hi Everybody!! 
I hope everyone is staying well and healthy and getting out riding.     
Memberships dues are $20 a year, $80 for five years and $15 for life up to 25 years.  You can join or renew 
via our website at www.longislandabate.org.  
After a long glitch on my end, the membership cards are being changed and will be going out.  They will be 
attached to your letter. Until we establish a new meeting location, your letters will not be including that infor-
mation.   Eventually, my goal is for you to be able to download and print out your own card that will be 
emailed to you.  It is not happing just yet so in the meantime, be on the lookout for your membership cards 
with your letter. Long Island ABATE will be signing up with an outside vender called Apricot.  They will be 
generating renewal letters that will be emailed to you and you will be able to renew online. 
Your $4000 accidental death insurance information is mailed separately, so if you receive that first, rest as-
sured, you are in our database as well as being an active member of Long Island ABATE.   
Renewal letters that go out:  If you are on auto renewal, then you can disregard your letter. If you need to 
be taken off auto renewal or have a problem with it, again please let me know.  
If you are a new member, you will be receiving a packet with your Long Island ABATE patch and card.  Due 
to the mail cost, we no longer mail out pins, however we have them available at our membership meetings 
and booths. If you would like your pin mailed to you, please shoot me an email and I will get it out to you.   
We are looking for companies to offer Long Island ABATE discounts, and once we have a list, it will be in-
cluded with your membership packet.  
If you are not receiving any emails from Long Island ABATE, please let me know so I can update it in our 
database as well as our email service.   
All notifications regarding Long Island ABATE regarding court cases, Call to Action, events, meetings, can-
cellations and other important information are posted on our website, Facebook pages, Instagram page, 
and emailed to our membership. Events and monthly meetings are also on Google Calendar. 
Once we go back to some normalcy, then I will be sending out emails regarding future meetings and 
events.  Let‘s hope its sooner than later!! 
The best way to contact me is by text or email.  My contact info is Nancyliabate@gmail.com.  My cell phone 
is 631-220-1004.  Please include your full name, address, phone number and correct e-mail address. 
Please contact me with all of your questions or concerns regarding your membership. Again I really appre-
ciate all of your patience as I work on it.  Your membership is extremely valuable and worthy to Long Island 
ABATE, and its Officers, and we all are doing our best to make sure you know you have a great legitimate 
organization that is dedicated to you all as motorcyclists.    
 
Thank You and Ride Safe! 
Nancy Greenseich 
Long Island ABATE Membership Officer 
nancyliabate@gmail.com 
631-220-1004 

 
 

http://www.longislandabate.org


LEFT TURN SIGNS ARE READY ! 
Get yours FREE at any Long Island 

ABATE meeting 
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2020  
Long Island ABATE Officers and Board Members 

Sworn in by Suffolk County Executive Steve Bellone.  

9/11 Memorial ―Run for Richie‖ 
Motorcycle Ride 
 
September 13 
 
Kick Stands Up at 1 p.m leaving 
parking lot of Aqueduct Racetrack 
to WTC, 2 hour ride time through 

SCENIC NYC!  

NOTE: All dates are subject to be changed/postponed/cancelled. 
Please reach out to the organization regarding their event. 

Sept 16th—20th  

The Handel family welcomes you to come 
and celebrate Catskill Mountain Thunder, a 
four-day (Sept. 16-20) motorcycle festival like 
no other: Headliner Bands, Aerial Burnouts, 
Spaghetti Wrestling, Bike Show & Rides, all in 

the majestic Catskill Mountains 

Sept 24th-27th 

Three and a half days -- Sept. 24 to 27 -
- of motorcycles, music and good times 
on the Jersey Shore | Huge Swap & 
Bike Shows | For up-to-date details, 

check out the event Instagram page: 

Sept 26th 

7th Annual Motorcycle Run & Party 
for Wildlife..1:00 pm - 6:00 
pm.. $20.00 – $25.00 
Rain or Shine, at: Suffolk Harley-
Davidson, 4020 Sunrise Hwy, Oak-

dale.Registration 1:00 – 2:00 pm at 

the event Enjoy Refreshments – Blessing of 

the Bikes. Kickstands up at 2:00 pm – head 

out for a scenic ride through Long Island. 
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The first motorcycle was invented in Germany by Gottlieb 
Daimler and Wilhelm Maybach in 1885, named the the 
Daimler Reitwagen 
 
Believe it or not, motorcycle predates the 20th century. The 

first motorcycle, the Daimler Reitwagen, was invented in Germany by Gottlieb Daimler and 
Wilhelm Maybach in 1885. It was revolutionary for its use of a gasoline-powered engine, 
and Daimler's son Paul was its first test rider. 
The invention of the Daimler Reitwagen led to automobile production a year later. Basically, 
Daimler's motorcycle was essentially a wooden bicycle frame without foot pedals that was 
powered by a one-cylinder Otto-cycle engine and included a spray-type carburetor. Unlike 
other engines of its time, this engine was small and powerful compared with other combus-
tion engines of the day used for station-
ary operation. 
Daimler‘s priority was making his en-
gine usable for mobile vehicles. While 
the Daimler Reitwagen's predecessors 
are considered motorcycles, the Daim-
ler Reitwagen remains the first gasoline 
internal combustion motorcycle, and 
the forerunner of all land, sea, and air 
vehicles to use this type of engine. 

https://www.hotcars.com/15-most-expensive-motorcycles-of-2020/


History of the MRF 
 
The first words of the street rider’s first voice in Washington were ut-
tered in 1985 in St. Louis, Missouri. There, the very founders of the 
motorcyclists’ rights movement in America gathered for a meeting of 
the minds. Leaders of State Motorcyclists’ Rights Organizations 
(SMROs), they wanted to catapult to the national scene the clout and 
effectiveness of SMROs — the strong, effective grassroots of state-
based motorcyclists’ rights. 

They knew it had to be done. Riders’ rights had to go national, be-
cause the threat was national. Our founders at this meeting of the 
minds shared a keen sense that danger was not just on the horizon 
but dead ahead, as freedom’s foes had just attacked with a ban on 
motorcycles in the United States Congress. 

They knew it had to be done right. The founders wanted a staff that 
was all muscle and no fat, supported not by casual members but 
driven by a team of dedicated volunteers, with each volunteer commit-
ted to shouldering his or her share of the demands of liberty. They 
envisioned a team committed to core values like respect for riders’ 
diverse lifestyles and opinions, integrity in conduct, excellence and 
boldness in facing challenges head-on and, above all, leadership — 
leadership in the unrelenting struggle for the safety and freedom of 
American motorcyclists. 

So, at a meeting of the minds of grassroots leaders, a new leader was 
born: The Motorcycle Riders Foundation. The first motorcyclists’ rights 
advocacy organization with a full-time legislative and political presence 
in our nation’s capital. The only Washington voice devoted exclusively 
to you, the street rider. And each year, the leaders of the now-
worldwide community gather for motorcycling’s premier political lead-
ership summit — named to commemorate the gathering at which we 
were founded: The MRF Meeting of the Minds. 

Throughout the USA and across the world, the torch of freedom burns 
in the hearts of motorcyclists. One by one, they recognize the need to 
become volunteers as co-partners in an organization committed to 
integrity, respect, leadership, teamwork and excellence. 

One by one, in every continent and culture, motorcyclists are deciding 
to Ride with the Leaders™. 
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Hidden In Plain Sight – Empire State Motorcycle Safety Education Program 

  

In nature, the chameleon has the ability to camouflage itself with its surroundings.  This gives the reptile an edge 

while attacking its prey but more importantly, it is a key defensive system for survival. While in life, man has work 

constantly to replicate and perfect the same aspect of being hidden from others (primarily in the military and hunting 

fields) for that edge and survival; the art of blending with our surroundings as a motorcyclists can have a devastating 

effect – one that all of us rather not encounter. 

 

That ever infamous statement of ―I didn‘t see him/her‖ should be a driving force for us to approach certain scenarios 

differently with a possible positive outcome – nothing happening at times can be a great thing! I have heard many 

riders, instructors, etc. state that we should consider ourselves invisible to the driving world around us. While that 

may be a good start and something close to the truth, we need to look at points that we can take to protect ourselves 

whether we are invisible or not. 

 

One point I have mentioned several times when it comes to being conspicuous is the gear we wear while riding. 

Bright colors and reflective materials work far better than the traditional black that bikers have been traditionally asso-

ciated with. I recently attended an event where at least 70% of the attendees were wearing Hi Viz gear and clothing, 

perhaps Hi Viz is slowly becoming the new black? Couldn‘t hurt.  Another thing we can do when it comes to our ma-

chines is install additional lighting. It just makes common sense that the more illumination you have either front, rear, 

or sides that it should hopefully help present more of an awareness of you to others. Once again – couldn‘t hurt, ex-

cept for your wallet but if it prevents a conflict and/or injury I think it certainly would be worth the cost. 

 

So we covered making ourselves more visible via our gear and bikes, but is there anything we can do while riding? 

Absolutely. One factor that many within the safety skills industry feels is an important one to consider is lane position-

ing. Where we place ourselves for a situation or scenario can perhaps make a major difference as to what could or 

couldn‘t happen to us. Lane positioning is a constant adjustment; if we a moving then situations change as quickly as 

we roll. We want to keep ourselves in the best position of the lane where we have the best visual input for ourselves 

as well as to be in best visual view for those around us. 

 

The constant adjustments to achieve this require a better sense of awareness for us to take in all the information 

around us and play the ―what if‖ game. If you are always taking in your surroundings you may recognize things that 

you can adjust for way before any bad problems have a chance to happen. If you‘re in traffic or riding within a town or 

city you would definitely consider that you just may blend in to the surroundings and not be seen. Though there is no 

definitive corrective action but it could be as simple as slowing down to adjust for anything or covering your controls 

for a quick reaction or shifting lane positions prior to intersections, maybe just your movement will help develop 

awareness to others. 

 

The one thing I am a bit leery about is flashing your headlights; there is a chance that a driver may interpret the infor-

mation differently and where you intention was to bring awareness, they might consider it as a signal to proceed into 

your path of travel.  The same can be said for oscillating headlights, though I have heard many positive comments 

from users of these devices; I have also been told of the times that drivers didn‘t know what was ongoing and mis-

took the lights for a signal to proceed. Just another thing to consider. 

 

Even if we wear the brightest of gear, install to brightest illumination available and become vigilant with our aware-

ness of our surroundings and always adjust correctly for the conditions we encounter, can that guarantee the elimina-

tion of the risks we deal with other vehicles and drivers? Definitely not; but I believe, as well as many others, that 

each step we take is one closer to reducing the risks and likelihood of living the world of the chameleon where we are 

hidden in plain sight. 
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 Hello Ladies and Gentlemen, 
 Every month we will be featuring a merchant who provides discounts and special services to LI ABATE 
members and their families. 
This month‘s merchant is a special one, not only is he a member he provides a very large variety of ser-
vices and support for LI ABATE and its members. 
This month‘s Merchant is Wayne Blast Customs. 
After talking with Wayne I found out a little bit about him and what he does. 
 It all started back in 1989 with glass etching in his father‘s back yard on friends cars and later added pin-
striping and window tinting and quickly out grew the back yard. 
Wayne then opened up his first shop and having a love for water he found a shop in Centerport on the wa-
ter where he then did all types of customization and artwork on vehicles. Shortly after expanding into resi-
dential and commercial artwork and glass etching as well as airbrushing. From there he moved to Hunting-
ton on Jericho Turnpike and expanding the sign business. After that he then moved into a larger facility ex-
panding into motorcycle and off shore race boats. Now his shop resides in West Babylon and now he is 
growing his sign and t-shirt business.  Wayne has done many special jobs for various business‘s and mu-
seums as well as 911 memorial glass etchings. Wayne has met many great and supportive people along 
the way for which he is grateful. 
He tries to give back to various organizations like LI ABATE and helps where he can. Example we at LI 
ABATE paid for the materials and Wayne designed, printed and installed the wrap on the ABATE MOBILE 
at No Cost. So whether you need t-shirts, decals, glass etching, a custom sign Wayne is the man!!  
Wayne can be reached at ---- Office   631-643-3333 fax 631-520-0637 or his cell 631-242-6450    e-mail 
wayneblastcustoms@yahoo.com mention LI ABATE and get a 10% discount 

Ride safe, be careful and have fun, 
CHRIS BECKHANS,LIABATE 
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EEEEEK! Someone just pulled out in front of you, or an object fell off that truck 
ahead; something happened that requires you to either brake hard or swerve to 
avoid a collision. How do you know what to do? Before we even get to that, 
hopefully you‘ve learned and practiced both of these techniques and are com-
fortable doing them. If not, do some homework, take some training, and make 
sure you have these tools in your belt. Long Island presents some pretty chal-
lenging riding situations, so it‘s a safe bet you‘ll have to take evasive action at 
some point. 
 
Let‘s take these items one at a time; braking hard requires you to use both 
brakes, progressively squeezing your front brake lever. Brake as hard as you 
need to, without locking up either wheel. If you lock up the front, release and re-
apply immediately with less force. If you lock up the rear (more commonly) and 
the bike starts to fishtail, keep it locked and skid to a stop. If you have ABS, you 
may feel the pulsing, and maybe even hear noise; CONTINUE BRAKING. It‘s 
important to know that ABS will keep you from locking up a wheel, but it will take 
a longer distance to stop. The best scenario is braking hard enough to stop, 
without locking up a wheel or activating the ABS. This is referred to as 
―Threshold Braking‖. 
 
Swerving requires a deliberate press to the handlebar grip in the direction you 
want the motorcycle to go, then an opposite press to correct, then straighten to 
resume your intended path of travel. (If you need to swerve right, you press 
right. Press left to go left.) This is assuming you are doing about 15 mph or 
more. The critical thing to remember when trying to avoid a collision is to sepa-
rate braking from swerving!  Depending on the situation, you may have to brake 
then swerve, or swerve then brake, but don‘t do them together or you‘ll create 
your own crash. Braking hard and swerving each require substantial traction; 
you only have so much traction. Doing these maneuvers together could cause 
you to run out of traction.  
If you ride at an appropriate speed for conditions, keep a safe following distance, 

and pay attention, you‘ll rarely have to employ either of these techniques, so ride 

safe and keep the shiny side up! 
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FUNDRAISING RAFFLE 
  

ABATE‘S Fundraising Raffle that was slated to take place July 1st to 
December 31st, 2020 has been postponed to January 1st to June 30th, 
2021.  
 
Unfortunately, due to the pandemic we were unable to sell enough tick-
ets on this.  We have ordered the new tickets and all prior tickets sold 
will receive the new Raffle ticket by mail with the same number origi-
nally purchased which will have the new 13 bonus dates on the back.   
 
We will start selling the new Raffle tickets at the next meeting, hopefully 
it will be a general meeting for all, to attend.  If you have any questions 
or concerns, please feel free to contact our Raffle chairman 
 

 George Stondell  
631-255-1233  

ges242@optonline.net  
 

Debbie 
dmjcs@juno.com. 

 
 Thank you for your patience and understanding. 
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